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TO COMMITTEE CHAIRS, VICE CHAIRS, AND MEMBERS OF THE COMMITTEE: 

My name is Lyna Burian, and I am offering written testimony in support of SB 948, which 
requires insurers, hospital and medical service plans, and health maintenance organizations to 
provide coverage for survivors of brain injuries, including cognitive and neurocognitive therapy, 
l1eurobehavioral and neuropsychological testing or treatment, and necessmy post-acute transition 
services or community re-integration activities. 

My son sustained a brain injury eighteen years ago, and since then I have personally seen the Jack 
of affordable post-acute services and community re-integration activities for this underserved 
group of people in Hawaii. Health insurance usually takes cm'e of acute and critical care, but after 
that, one is Jeft to fend for himself or herself. 

Brain injmy changes not only the life of the individual completely, but the lives ofhis/her family 
members as well. Depending on what palt ofthe brain gets injured, the individual may suffer 
physical, cognitive or behavioral problems, and what is so sad about it is that very few affordable 
rehabilitative services are available in Hawaii for the survivors after the initial acute care phase. 

It has been proven that consistent cognitive rehabilitation improves the brain injUly sm'vivor's 
cognition mId capabilities. Dr. Peter Rossi, former Director of Neurology at the Rehabilitation 
Hospital of the Pacific, presented infonnation at one of the hearings for HB 1487 (the bill 
number for the same purpose that was introduced in 2005) regarding research studies already 
done on the Mainlmld that proves the effectiveness of some types of cognitive therapy. Right 
now, this type of therapy is not covered by health insurers in Hawaii, and most survivors cmmot 
afford the cost. SB 948 will change that. 

I urge you to pass SB 948. I truly believe that it will help improve the quality of life of people 
with brain injuries. Thank you for this oppOltunity to give my testimony. 

Respectfully Submitted, 
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TESTIMONY ON SENATE BILL NO. 948 - RELATING TO HEALTH COVERAGE 
FOR BRAIN INJURIES. 

TO THE HONORABLE ROSAYLN H. BAKER AND JOSH GREEN, M.D., CHAIRS, 
AND MEMBERS OF THE COMMITTEES: 

My name is Gordon Ito, State Insurance Commissioner, testifying on behalf of 

the Department of Commerce and Consumer Affairs ("Department"). The Department 

takes no position on this bill which creates a mandated benefit for specified types of 

treatment of brain injuries. Mandated benefits help some people, but impose costs on 

other people. We believe this trade off is best left to the wisdom of the Legislature, 

following the review by the Legislative Auditor required under HRS section 23-51. 

We thank this Committee for the opportunity to present testimony on this matter. 
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